
DATE FOR YOUR DIARY  

It will be good to have our Christmas 
Bazaar again.  This year it will be on 
Saturday 26 November in the Village 
Hall from 2pm to 4pm.  We will have 
homemade warm mince pies available 
with your tea and coffee, our very 
popular cake stall, a Christmas Raffle 
and much more.  Watch our for our 
posters around the village and on 
Facebook and the Neighbour website, 
nearer the time.  If you would like to 
have a table to sell your own crafts (£5 
per table) just let Linda (898512) or 
Kate (898562) know.  

ST MARY’S CHURCH - SERVICES 

Rector : Rev Cathy Bladen – 01359 250239 – 

revcathybladen@gmail.com 

Church Warden: Kate Rose – 01379 898562 

 

CHURCH SERVICES FOR OCTOBER 

 13 November 2022 – Remembrance Sunday – 9.30am – Mr Ken Smith 

27 November 2022 – Holy Communion – 9.30am – Rev Cathy Bladen 

Thank you to everyone who left food donations in the church for Harvest, these 
have all be taken and donated to a local food bank 

Do join us at 9:30 on the 13th in church to remember the lads from Hinderclay 
and the many others who went to war and never came back. It is good that we 
can stop, for just two minutes on Remembrance Day to remember all those who 
fought and died or were damaged by those wars.  We welcome back Phillip 
Gurney who will pay the Last Post and Reveille for us. 

   Hinderclay Newsletter November 2022 
If you have anything you would like to       
include in next months newsletter, please 
send to liz.channell@gmail.com 

A change of plan re the typing of the newsletter—Liz 
Channell from The Gables will be getting it done for 
you all, so please do send her anything that you want 
to go in December’s newsletter! Her email is above. 
Many thanks! 

HINDERCLAY COFFEE 
MORNING 

The next coffee 
morning will be on 
November 10 at the 
Village Hall, starting 
at 10.30am Everyone 
is welcome!   
Len Parsall 01379 
898867 

BINGO – Do join us at the Village Hall 

on Friday 4 November for our Cash Bingo 

session. Doors open at 7 – eyes down at 

7.30pm. 

The Annual General Meeting 
of the Village Hall committee 
will take place on Wednesday 
9 November at 7.30pm in the 
Village Hall. Everyone is 
welcome.  

Hinderclay Fen Trust was set up for “the 
relief of poverty, hardship and distress amongst 
the inhabitants of the Parish of Hinderclay”.  
The Trust can offer small sums of financial 
support to villagers in need.  If you, or someone 
you know, has financial problems, for instance 
visiting hospital or have an education need for 
your family the Trustees can give money.  This 
service will be totally confidential known only to 
the Hinderclay Fen Trustees. 
Trustee -  Rev Cathy Bladen Tel: 01359 
250239 or email revcathybladen@gmail.com 

The other trustee contact details are on the 
Village Hall notice board. 

Next Parish Council 

meeting is on 10 

November at 7.30pm in 

the Village Hall.  

mailto:revcathybladen@gmail.com


Do you need help  
or support? 
 
These people are happy 
to help if they can! 

Karen  01379 898949 Roger  01379 890257 

Kate  01379 898562 Chris  07841 016384 

Ken  01379 898776 Rowena  07808 772197 

Richard  07939 241550 Julia  07931  327004 

Hinderclay Little Ernie 
Winners for October  
 
1st 107  Jemma Guest 
2nd 195 Richard Jackson 
3rd  73   Jackie Pursehouse 
4th  175 Mr P Guest  

If you would like to support 
our Village Hall and have the 
chance to win cash prizes 
every month, please contact: 
Linda Aves on 01379 

898512  

Village Hall Bookings 

Brownies: Tuesdays in term time 5.30—7pm Contact Clare Brinkley 01379 890709 

Yoga: Wednesday mornings weekly 9—10.30am Contact Alyze 07542463363 

Coffee Morning: Thursday monthly from 10.30am Contact Len Parsall 01379 898867 

Garden Club: Wednesday evenings monthly 7.30pm Contact Val Forge 01379 898270   

Bingo: Fridays monthly 7 for 7.30 start. Future dates in newsletter and posters around the village 

Kenninghall Morris: Thursday evenings  7.30pm Contact Jackie Eaton 01379 652349 

Yoga: Monday evenings 6-7pm Contact Abigail Jackson 07557 794928 

GREEN FINGERS GARDEN CLUB 

On Wednesday 16th November at 7.30p.m at Hinderclay Village Hall we 

will be having a talk on" Garden Design" - planning, landscaping  and 

planting your perfect outdoor space. This talk will be given by Angela 

Tolpett. Do come along and join our friendly club and get a lot of ideas 

for your garden. There will be refreshments and our usual raffle. For 

any further information, please contact Val Forge on 01379 898270 

Transport Needed? 

The Rickinghall & 

District Community 

Bus is available for 

hire.  Typical 

journeys 

nclude  shopping trips, health centre 

visits, dentist, optician, chiropodist, 

hospital appointments and visits. 50p 

per mile for the bus, not the 

person!  Door to door service, 

wheelchairs no problem. 

Please telephone Gordon on 01379 

897109 (24/7 ansaphone). 

Patients may recall that PPG volunteers asked, if you attended the 

Botesdale Practice in early June this year, if you would like to complete a 

survey about Enhanced Access to the Practice i.e. appointments 

available in evenings and weekends. 

The following is a summation of findings. 
surveys were completed throughout the Primary Care Network-

PCN (which is combined - Stanton & Woolpit (89 surveys) and Botesdale 
(50) completed) 

Overall 87% of Patients stated that they would like to have the 
flexibility to book appointments at a time and place of their convenience, 
with 79 per cent welcoming weekday evening access and 78% 
Saturdays. 

Around 25% of patients surveyed were aware of the extended 
opening hours at practice level. 

Awareness and usage of the GP plus service in Bury St Edmunds was 
extremely low with only 2 per cent of patients having actually used the 
service.  

Nov/Dec 2022 Bin Collection 
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All Hallows' Eve 

All Hallows' Eve falls on 31st 
October each year, and is the day 
before All Hallows' Day, also 
known as All Saints' Day in the 
Christian calendar. The Church 
traditionally held a vigil on All 
Hallows' Eve when worshippers 
would prepare themselves with 
prayers and fasting prior to the 
feast day itself. 

The name derives from the Old 

English 'hallowed' meaning holy or 

sanctified and is now usually 

contracted to the more familiar 

word Hallowe'en. 

http://www.bbc.co.uk/religion/religions/christianity/holydays/allsaints_1.shtml
http://www.bbc.co.uk/religion/religions/christianity/holydays/allsaints_1.shtml

